
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on September 10, 
2015, at 7:00 PM, for the regular monthly meeting. 
 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Present 
                        Stauring            Present 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Present 
 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), Dog Control/Constable Bruce Lackey. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
 From the Public: no one 
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated he has one letter going out concerning unlicensed 
cars. Otherwise no problems in this area. He is working on the dog delinquent list. 
One ticket was issued. He explained the situation going on at the Thomas Thompson 
residence. Bath SPCA came and took all the dogs. Mr. Thompson signed all dogs over 
to them. The Mosko trial is next week. Bruce asked the board b out what to do for the 
Walsh situation. After discussion the board advised Bruce to start proceedings as 
needed. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report and Councilman 
Stauring seconded the report. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
Attorney: Not present 
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised that the oil and stoning has been done this 
year. They have also graveled a couple roads. They are also cutting brush. 
Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report, Councilman Hartwell 
seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
The CEO report was read there were no questions. Councilman Jackson made 
motion to accept the report, Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all 
ayes motion carried. 
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Also given to each Councilman were the 
budget proposal for 2016.It was decided that the workshop and the Public Hearing 
would all be done coinciding with the next month’s meeting on October 8.He advised 
the board that the old store is in rough shape per the Code Enforcement Officer. Does 
it have any Historical value to the town, and should the owner be sited for the 
condition. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report and Councilman 
Jackson seconded the report. Roll call all ayes, motion carried. 
 
Nancy advised that a person had come to visit from our new insurance carrier. She 
advised that the wire on the basketball hoops should be taken off as a safety 
precaution. Ray will take care of this.  
 
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #9(197-215) for $13,865.02, Highway 
Fund Abstract #9(114-130) $ 17,891.45, T/A abstract # 9 24) for a total of $110.00. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany 
made motion to adjourn, Councilman Jackson seconded it roll call all ayes motion 
carried Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


